
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
PETITION FOR THE ORGANIZATION OF  

A PUBLIC IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT 
To be known as the 

Eldorado Springs  Public Improvement District  
  
 NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that pursuant to § 30-20-505, C.R.S., a petition was filed 
in the office of The Clerk of the Board of County Commissioners for the organization of a Public 
Improvement District to be known as the Eldorado Springs Public Improvement District for the 
purpose of operating and maintaining the Eldorado Springs sewage treatment plant and 
sewage collection system serving all properties in the district, and associated wastewater 
treatment and sewerage services. If you are a registered Colorado voter and a resident, 
property owner or spouse of a property owner in the proposed district, you will also have the 
opportunity to vote on this question at the November 5, 2024 election. 
 
 The boundaries of the district are as follows: The proposed district includes the same 
territory as included in the existing Eldorado Springs Local Improvement District.  That 
boundary is described as follows: Eldorado Springs platted townsite area including amended plat 
of Moffat Lakes, amended plat of First Addition to Moffat Lakes, amended plat of Second 
Addition to Moffat Lakes, and amended Plat of Barbers Addition to Moffat Lakes, with the 
exception of 27 parcels currently listed on the Boulder County Assessor’s records as “vacant 
land.”  The service area encompasses approximately 138 dwellings and other occupied buildings 
within the district boundaries.  The boundaries of the proposed district do not include Eldorado 
Springs Canyon west of the State Park gate, or the Valle Del Rio subdivision east of the canyon, 
or any properties east of 3540 and 3461 Eldorado Springs Drive.  To confirm whether or not 
your property is included in the proposed district, please contact Taylor Ladenburg at 
tladenburg@bouldercounty.gov or 303-441-4873. 
 
 Time and Location Of Hearing. On Thursday, August 1, 2024, at 9:00am. at the 
Boulder County Courthouse, 3rd floor, 1325 Pearl Street, Boulder, Colorado, the Board of 
County Commissioners will hold a public hearing, at which time the petition for organization of 
the district will be considered.  All interested parties will be given the opportunity to be heard; 
and the Board shall take action to approve or deny the petition and refer the matter to the ballot.  

 
Virtual Attendee Link: https://boco.org/BOCC-Aug1AM  
Call-in information: 1-833-568-8864, Webinar ID: 161 246 5795 
Registration Required 
In-Person Comment Registration: https://boco.org/InPerson-Aug1AM  

 
 If you have questions about the logistics of the public hearing, please call (303) 441-3500.  
 
 NOTICE IS FURTHER GIVEN that any interested elector of the proposed District 
having objections to the petition may appear at the place and time set forth above to show cause 
why the petition should not be granted.  
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